NASHVILLE TOWN PARK COMMISSION
THURSDAY, SEPTEMBER 15, 2022

Commission Members present: President Alisha Gredy, Member Anna Hofstetter and Member
Andrew Tilton. Member not in attendance: Member Mark Shields. Also in attendance:

Administration Manager Phyllis Carr and Town Manager Sandie Jones.

COMMISSION BUSINESS

1) CALL TO ORDER
Meeting called to order by President Gredy at 3:30 pm.

2) ROLL CALL
The roll was called by President Gredy.

3) APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES
Member Hofstetter moved to approve the May 19, 2022 minutes as presented. Member Tilton
seconded the motion. Motion unanimously carried.

4) UPDATE ON CABIN REMOVAL

Town Attorney Jones contacted Nate Nickels who stated he could not take down the cabin.
Administration Manager Carr advised the Town could take down the cabin and an employee
would remove the logs after hours. A work order will be done for the removal. The painted
windows are to be removed and brought to Town Hall. These will be donated to the Children’s
Auction,

Member Hofstetter moved to have the Town tear down the cabin and the employee to remove the
logs on their own time. Member Tilton seconded the motion. Motion unanimously carried.

5) UPDATE ON SIGN QUOTES

Member Hofstetter received a quote from Dean Wells for the Lincoln Pinch Park sign. Mr.
Wells is propusing to Brown County stone and have it hauled to the park and Mr. Wells would
do the artistic work on the sign. The Town would be responsible for having a concrete pad (flat
surface) for sign placement. Total estimate is $4,719.00 - $5,610.00.

Discussion. Once cabin removed, there is a concrete slab that exists. If it’s in good condition,
that could ke used, but this cannot be determined until the cabin is removed.

It was decided to coniinue to get uotes and see if a corporate sponsor would like to participate
in the cost of the sign.

6} DISCUSSION OF SECURITY CAMERAS

Kyle Harms with Security Pros was present. He explained the set up for the Pavilion. The total
cost for the installation would be $1,366.72. The Park’s Commission has some funds available
for this project  Kyle explained the pres and cons of Ring camera systems to the Security Pro
cameras.



TOWN PARK COMMISSION MEETING SEPTEMBER 15, 2022

Member Tilton moved to approve the quote for the camera installation at the Pavilion in the
amount of $1,366.72. Member Hofstetter seconded the motion. Motion unanimously carried.

7) OTHER BUSINESS

Member Tilton advised the Commission he is submitting his resignation from the Town Park
Commission due to moving to Bloomington. Commission Members will reach out to any
interested parties who would like to sit on the Commission.

The next Town Park Commission meeting will be held on Thursday, October 20, 2022 at
3:30pm.

ADJOURNMENT
Member Tilton moved to adjourn the meeting. Member Hofstetter seconded the motion.
President Gredy adjourned the meeting at 4:29 p.m.

The audio recording made at the Nashville Town Park Commission meeting on 9-15-2022 is
retaing_d-iﬂr the Office of the Town Clerk-Treasurer.
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